BOEING AIRPLANE COMPANY

WICHITA I, KANSAS

April 8, 1949

J. E.SCHAEFER
VICE PRESIDENT .
GENERAL MANAGER
WICHITA DIVISION

Mr. Amon G. Carter
President and Publisher
FORT WORTH STAR-TELECGRAM
Fort Worth, Texas

My dear Mr. Carter:

I would indeed be remiss if one of the first
things I didn't do when I returned to Wichita were
to write you a note of gratitude for your thought-
fulness and kindness during the Lucky Lady festivi-
ties Thursday evening and Friday morning.

Your reputation as a host has spread far and
wide. I had heard of it from many quarters. It
was a thrill to experience it first hand.

Whenever you are in or near Wichita, I hope
you will keep me in mind and permit me in some way .
to reciprocate your many kindnesses., With citizens
like you it is no wonder Fort Worth forges forward
and means so much to Texas.

With the best of personal regards, I am

Sincerely and appreciatively yours,

JESchaefer:vl




